

## TOWN OF LEDYARD CONNECTICUT

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339-1551 (860) 464-3203 towncouncil@ledyardct.org

November 14, 2024

Chairman Anthony Favry Board of Education 1 Lucienne Way Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Chairman Favry:

In following up to our July, 2024 correspondence maintaining open communication is essential as we work to share information between our respective organizations, discuss immediate concerns and issues, and collaborate in an effort to achieve goals for our schools and community.

As previously suggested planning Quarterly Leadership Roundtable Updates to include you, Superintendent Hartling, Mayor Allyn, III, and myself will be a great opportunity to foster our relationship and is essential in working to meet all of our expectations.

Please provide some dates that you will be available in November and December so that we can schedule a meeting.

As we embark on the planning of the upcoming Fiscal Year 2025/2026 Budget our concerted efforts in working to present a responsible spending plan would be of value to the Town, Board of Education, students, and our taxpayers.

I look forward to hearing back from your soon.

Sincerely, S. Naoni Loduque S. Naomi Rodriguez

Chairman

Attachments

cc:

Mayor Fred Allyn, III Superintendent Jason Hartling Board of Education Members Town Council

From: Anthony Favry <afavry@ledyard.net>
Sent: Tuesday, July 16, 2024 8:54 AM

To: Temp Council < fall3@ledyardct.org>; Naomi Rodriguez < NaomiR@ledyardct.org>

Cc: Jay Hartling < <u>ihartling@ledyard.net</u>>
Subject: Quarterly Leadership Meetings

Good Morning Mayor Fred & Chairman Rodriguez,

I wanted to gauge your interest in setting up quarterly town leadership meetings for us to collectively roundtable updates across our respective organizations as well as provide a forum for us to raise any immediate concerns or issues as well as collaborate.

Please let me know your thoughts. Thanks in advance.

Thank You, Anthony



## TOWN OF LEDYARD CONNECTICUT

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339-1551 (860) 464-3203 towncouncil@ledyardct.org

July 17, 2024

Chairman Anthony Favry
Board of Education
1 Lucienne Way
Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Chairman Favry:

Congratulations in recently being elected by your peers to fill the vacancy left by former Chairman Alex Rode, who stepped down, unfortunately because of health issues.

The Board of Education's confidence in you was clearly demonstrated in their support, as your many years of experience and leadership in previously serving as their Chairman was of value to your fellow Board Members and to our community.

Maintaining open communication is essential as we work to share information between our respective organizations, discuss immediate concerns and issues, and collaborate in an effort to achieve goals for our schools and community.

Planning Quarterly Leadership Roundtable Updates to include you, Superintendent Hartling, Mayor Allyn, III, and myself will be a great opportunity to foster our relationship and is essential in working to meet all of our expectations.

I look forward to working with you and members of the Board of Education as we strive to move our community forward.

Sincerely, S. Nami Lodiza

S. Naomi Rodriguez

Chairman

cc:

Mayor Fred Allyn, III Superintendent Jason Hartling Board of Education Members